
Message from 
the Principal

Dear alumnae,
I write to extend my warmest greetings to you all. My 
first year as principal was full of excitement and joy. 
I am much blessed with the strong endorsement of 
various stakeholders, especially our alumnae. Here, I 
would like to share with you some of my observations 
and feelings after a challenging but fascinating year.

First of all, my gratitude also goes to Mrs. Ruth Lee 
for her superb and visionary leadership from 2001 to
2015. She has laid a strong foundation and shaped 
Ying Wa into a loving and growing community. 
Congratulations to Ruth also for being appointed as 
Justice of the Peace (JP) by the HKSAR in recognition 
of her outstanding service to the society. I would like 
to invite you to join me in keeping her and her family 
in our prayers, wishing them joy and good health! 

Spring Bazaar 
Among all the amazing projects supported by the
Alumnae Association, the one that impressed me most 
was the School's first ever Spring Bazaar in March 
2016.  Reportedly over 10,000 people (headcount at 
the entrance), including alumnae, teachers, parents, 
students and friends, have patronized the event 
and purchased varieties of products ranging from 
handmade scarves to abalone, lifestyle goods to 
apparels sold at bargain prices. Over $1.7 million in
revenues was collected to support the redevelopment 
project. From inception to realization, the Spring 
Bazaar was not only a dream came true but also a 
one-of-a-kind project that has helped cement the bond 
of the Ying Wa family. 

Overseas Alumnae Newsletter
Another wonderful work by the Alumnae Association I 
observed in the past year was the stronger connection 
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made with alumnae residing overseas by releasing online 
issues of your newsletters ( http://www.ywgsaa.org.hk/
eng/news/OA_newsletter.php ). The newsletters have 
undoubtedly brought us closer together, both local and 
overseas chapters of the AA.

Redevelopment Updates
The School's redevelopment project made another pleasing 
year of progress not without challenges. The building site 
met with unforeseen obstacles during the land formation
stage. Nonetheless, we are grateful for the dedicated and 
united team of professionals comprising alumnae in the 
Building Subcommittee, the consultants and contractor, for 
taking the project through rough seas. Now, mustering our 
full efforts, we are working towards the finishing line in mid-
2018, by then we should be preparing for moving back to 
the Robinson Road campus to start the new school year in
September 2018.

School Website Revamping
Recently, the School has revamped our website http://www.
ywgs.edu.hk to enable easy viewing by alumnae and guests 
using tablets and mobile phones. I am sure you can find the 
most updated news through browsing the new site.

With the Lord's guidance and protection, we will carry on 
nurturing our young generation with those time-honoured 
values that have come to define our identity as a School.  
With courage and faith in God, we, together, will build on 
strengths to move our school forward.

Francis Kwan
Principal
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It is with great sadness to let our alumnae know 
that Yeung Wai Fan, Angel ('78) entered into eternal 
peace on 12 July 2016 after a secret decade long 
battle with cancer.  Her final days were spent 
surrounded by family and friends that she had 
touched in some small ways throughout her relatively 
short, yet very memorable life.

I had the privilege of working with her during her 
time as a council member of the YWGSAA and a
trustee of the YWGSAA Charity Trust Fund.  She 
was an alumnae ambassador of Class of 1978, Vice-
president of the YWGSAA (2013-2015), co-ordinator 

(2013-2015)

of the Alumnae Choir and of the Caring Team since 
2009, and more importantly, an active member of 
the 115th Anniversary Dinner Organising Committee 
and a devoted helper of the YWGS Spring Bazaar.

I must say that her dedication to YWGSAA activities 
inspired all of us deeply to do the right thing 
regardless of circumstances; contributing to our 
alma mater and to our society positively in pursuit 
of YWGS's spirit of "to serve and not to be served". 
She led by quiet examples and unassuming acts of 
service, reaching beyond herself to insure we had 
what we needed. She was no stranger to the readers 
of the YWGSAA newsletters as she had always 
been featured in our various editions of newsletters 
with a big smile on her face; it clearly reflects that 
she really enjoyed every minute working with the 
YWGSAA. 

Her life would seem too short to many, but those 
who had worked with and were touched by her 
understood that the quality of her existence far 
exceeds the number of years she lived. Our faith is 
certainly tested at times like this. I know it is difficult 
to understand a loss like this; we need to be mindful 
of the true blessing that she was to us. I could never 
find a better and more caring friend. She has left
us with so many fond memories, I will cherish them 
forever.

She is survived by her beloved husband San Tak 
Yuet, and her sons Eric and Peter.

Frank Wan ('71 S7)

In Loving memory of

Angel Yeung
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I enjoy living in the present, but memories play 
an important role as I count my blessings that 
keep me thankful and maintain a positive attitude 
at this age.

Birthdays are special occasions for reflections. 
As I turned 75 in April this year, it was natural 
for me to look back on the past three quarters 
of a century. The lyrics of one of my favorite 
hymns flashed through my mind:  All the way my 
Saviour leads me, what have I to ask beside?  

I was born in a loving family. My parents showed 
me good examples of selfless love and a life 
model of parenthood. I'm most thankful to be 
married to a loving and caring husband. Together 
we raised three children and have seven 
grandchildren.

When I count my blessings, my alma mater 
always tops the list besides my family. Ying Wa 
has been part of my life since 1953. It was in my 
high school years that I came to know and accept 
Christ as my personal Saviour, bringing me the 
greatest blessing in my life. 'Life influences 
life' is what I've learned from the missionaries 
and teachers at Ying Wa. Many of my teachers, 
classmates, schoolmates, col leagues and 
students are all my lifelong friends.

I would like to celebrate my 75th birthday in a 
special and meaningful way! Sponsored Walk
has been a Thanksgiving tradition in Ying Wa for 
more than forty years. When I was a teacher 
at Ying Wa, I never missed one, and always felt 
good to be able to complete the whole route to 

help raise funds for charitable organizations in 
Hong Kong. In recent years, a portion of the funds 
was contributed to the School Redevelopment 
Fund.

By God's grace, I have been enjoying good health 
and leading an active life in my retirement. I 
have decided to take a special trip to Hong Kong 
in November to participate in the Thanksgiving 
Sponsored Walk on November 26. I sincerely 
wish that all my family, colleagues, students, 
schoolmates and classmates of Class of '59 as 
well as my friends will generously sponsor me at 
this meaningful event and make your donations 
to the Ying Wa Redevelopment Fund. 

The route is from St. Stephen's Girls' College 
( SSGC ) at Lyttleton Road up to the Peak via 
Hatton Road, then return via Lugard Road and 
Hatton Road back to SSGC. Estimated time is 2.5 
– 3 hours.

Please find a link to the  Sponsored Form below.
https://docs.google.com/
forms/d/1aWNCjJLUjCWX9DI-
Dzl0ES93WqiXFlsNmfQzMfXqlNA/viewform

Please fill in all the details so that Ying Wa can 
send a receipt to each donor. Thank you so much, 
everyone, for making my 75th Birthday Wish of 
supporting Ying Wa's Redevelopment come true!

May God continue to bless Ying Wa in her role in 
nurturing young girls in Hong Kong!

Winnie YAU Ping Wai ('59) 

My 75th Birthday Letter
Do elderly people live in memories?
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We had our Annual Alumnae Dinner Gathering on April 9, 2016. It was a Saturday and we tried our 
first-time arrangement for an earlier gathering starting from 5:00 pm. This enabled us to have more 
time for co-mingling. This was well received and we all had a wonderful evening. Total number of 
participants was 63, including our beloved teacher Mr. Lee Chik Fong and his wife. I deeply regret that 
was the last time we had him among us.
To help raise fund for our School Redevelopment, we had our raffle tickets for a collection of cute 
items donated by our members. Thanks went to Principal Kwan who provided the most updated 
PowerPoint on our School Redevelopment progress, including the Spring Bazaar on Mar 19. It touched 
the hearts of many. We all shared the vision and the joy of the redevelopment progress and success. 
We passed around a donation box for money and pledging forms. We received overwhelming support 
from our alumnae and raised a total of over HKD 87,000 that night. This added on to our accumulated 
contribution in the past to a total of HKD156,362.96. 

During our committee meeting right before our gathering, we were uncertain if our goal to name a 
room would be successfully achieved. One of the members said Nothing is impossible in God if we
pray for His blessing and it came true that Vancouver Chapter is able to name the Project Based 
Learning Centre Room in our new school site! Halleluiah!  Praise the Lord for His Grace given to our 
School!

Audrey Yeung ('72)
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Happy gathering 
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Monica has not yet responded to my request to provide a short write up on the 
gathering, so here's my attempt:

After its inception in 2015, alumnae of the Northern California Chapter gathered on 
Saturday 19 March 2016 at the home of Monica Yeung ('75)  for a mini fundraiser 
dinner gathering, in support of the Spring Bazaar held on the same day in Hong 
Kong on campus.

Thank you to Monica for hosting the dinner, and arranging the event.  Everyone had 
a marvelous time, and we are grateful to the generous contribution to the school 
redevelopment project from you all.

Chan Seung Yan ('71)

First YWGSAA 
SF Bay Area Reunion

—



Our latest alumnae lunch was held on May 28, 2016, with 9 alumnae and 5 family 
members attending. We welcomed Hebe CHOW ('89) who came for the first time. 
Los Angeles is very spread out. We were glad that Lai Ping YUEN ('62), Sara 
MARTINSON ('62) and Sharon SHUM (Sing Kei YUNG '67) traveled long distance to 
attend.

Melinda LOUIE (Yuk Ha FONG '65) showed publications, flyers, CDs of past fund-
raising events such as the musical The Nightingale . Alumnae exchanged news of 
their classmates and teachers, talked about school days and looked forward to the 
new school campus. Ladies discussed their favorite dish - ginger vinegar pig's feet.  
It was a warm and happy gathering. Finally, YWGS banner was held up and a group 
photo was taken.

Thanks to the attendees and their family members: Rosanna HO's ('90) father
reserved the restaurant, Pastor TSANG (Wing Yee CHAN's ('62) husband) led in 
prayer, Alice LOUIE's ('67) husband was the photographer, Sharon SHUM's ('67) 
husband and Rebecca CHE's ('62) husband held up the banner. Our next meeting 
will be October 1, 2016.

Yuk Ha FONG ('65) 
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Help to rebuild the fishery school after 
311 in Japan

Coordinating a cataract camp in Sri Lanka

my Kenya young patient

Working in central kitchen for Women welfare 
center in the squatter area in Brazil


